
Bloomdale Village Council  

Meeting Minutes  

May 24th, 2022 

 

Opening 

The regular meeting of The Bloomdale Village Council was called to order at 

7:00PM by Council President Bethany Vincent. 

 

Members Present 

Julie Dean, Robert Clark, Jamie Robinson and Tom Miller all answered roll call. 

Kathy Simon arrived 7:08.  Mayor Schafer arrived 7:12. 

 

Bob Clark approved the minutes from May 10th, 2022 and Tom Miller 2nd, all 

approved.  

 

7-O-22 Robert Fitzgerald as Police Officer. Bob Clark made a motion to suspend 

the rules and Julie Dean 2nd, all approved. Motion to accept and adopt the 

ordinance was made by Bob Clark and 2nd by Julie Dean, all approved. 

 

Police Department report: Robert Fitzgerald is donating a fridge and some 

lockers for the department since there currently aren’t any. Jonathan Heldman 

said he’d donate a set of three lockers since he doesn’t need them. He’ll drop 

them off at Bob Clark’s and Bob Stewart can pick them up from there. 

 

Fire Department report:  Billy Mareches is waiting on an email to find out where 

the new squad is at. 

 

Discussion about the chain link fence in front of the community building that we 

would like to pull out. Bob Clark’s neighbor Adam Anderson wants to buy 

it…how much do we want for it?  

 

Bob Clark asked about the garage doors that were supposed to be replaced 

and the garage door opener. No updates. 

 

The asphalt that was put down, Bob thought it needed berm stone.  Bethany 

Vincent made a motion to get 60 tons of berm stone. Jamie Robinson 2nd, all 

approved. 

 

Kathy Simon went to the park meeting. They just went over instructions with them 

on putting together a grant application. 

 

ADT has sent us to collections. We’ve given up on getting anywhere with their 

customer service/Ben/Hannah. 

 



There’s 3 people that submitted resumes to work for the village as part-time 

help. It’ll be put on Bob Stewart’s to-do list to pick a day to interview the 3 

people.  Bob Clark and Jamie Robinson will be there too.  Position is permanent 

part-time, 0-32 hours as needed, $13/hour.   Bethany Vincent made a motion to 

pay the new part-time employee $13 for 0-32 hours on a permanent basis. Kathy 

Simon 2nd, all approved. 

 

Diane Reynolds-Miller has some of the audit materials back. Billy needs the Fire 

department budget (for grant audit) & what we spent grant money on. It’s 

around $7,000 and we’d have received the grant money in July of last year.  

 

Morlock Asphalt isn’t going to do Maple Street right now because Columbia 

Gas is going to be tearing it up.  When they do Maple, we don’t have to keep 

all the grindings here. 

 

Bob Clark made a motion to pay the bills and Kathy Simon 2nd, all approved. 

 

Bob Clark moved to end the meeting at 7:50PM 

 

 

 

             

/s/ Stephen A Schafer, Mayor   /s/ Julie Dean, Clerk of Council 

 

 

DATE:  June 14, 2022 

 


